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14th February 2025

CHRISTINGLE COLLECTION
A Big 'Thank You' from Rev.Anne and St Germoe Church to all those children, parents and
teachers who contributed money to The Children's Society at Christingle.
 You collected a massive £95.56!!!
The money took a lot of counting but it was well worth it, and what you have given will help
children less fortunate than you. 

Dear parents and carers
 
It would be great to see you at the next parent coffee morning on 27th March. The meeting
will be held in the school hall and everyone is welcome. The purpose of these meetings (or
rather “get togethers”) is solely to listen to your viewpoints and suggestions and discuss
ideas or upcoming projects and their progress. The meetings are informal and the agenda
is driven by you. You are welcome to take notes at the meeting and I will always mention
what we have discussed on the following weeks’ newsletter for those who wanted to attend
but couldn’t make it. We intend for them to eliminate any gossip or prevent minor groans
from turning into something unnecessarily bigger. If there is something you would like to
discuss outside the meeting or you can’t attend but would like something to be discussed
then please email Anita and she will pass it on.
 
Have a wonderful half term break
 
Paula Blackburn

WORLD BOOK DAY
On the 6th of March we'll be celebrating WBD. This year, we are lucky enough to have a local
author visit so have decided to theme our day around local stories. If you would like to join us
in this theme, please come dressed as your favourite character from a Cornish tale.
Otherwise, please feel free to come dressed as another character that has grabbed your
interest.
We know that time and money are tight for many of us, so please don't feel you need to
spend a lot on making or buying a costume. We have loads of dressing-up and fabric at
school. Please just pop in and talk to one of the team.



SPRING TERM 2024

Friday 14th February
Break up for half term @ 3.15/3.30pm

Monday 24th February
Return to school
Y5 Sports Leader Training - PE kits needed

W/C Monday 24th February
No Clubs other than Songfest
rehearsal and Wraparound Care
Learning Consultations 

Thursday 6th March
World Book Day

Monday 10th March
Football League Y3/4 - there will be no
football club 

Tuesday 11th March
Y5/6 Eden Project trip

Monday 24th March
Football League Y3/4 - there will be no
football club 

Wednesday 26th March
Songfest  Performance

Thursday 27th March 9.00 am
Parents coffee & cake meeting

Thursday 8th May 2.30pm
Parents coffee and cake meeting 

Wednesday 2nd July 9.00am
Parents coffee and cake meeting 

 TERM DATES 2024/2025

Autumn term (74 days)
3rd September 2024 - 20th
December 2024
(Half term 28th October - 1st
November )

Spring Term 2025 (60 days)
6th January 2025– 4th April
2025
(Half term 17th - 21st February)

Summer Term 2025 (61 days)
22nd April 2025- 23rd July
2025
(Half term 26th May - 30th
May)
INSET DAYS    2nd –6th June
2025





PARKING
Please can we ask that you do not park on
the pavement at the bottom of the
playground and this means the pavement
cannot be used and
residents/parents/children have to walk
inthe road which can be dangerous.

SCHOOL MONEY
Please can we ask everybody to make regular payments towards School Money? We try
to allow all the trips to be paid over weeks or months but there are still some accounts
which are behind in payments. We really don’t have the cash as a small school to lend
you the money - and it affects what we do as a school when we haven’t the money in our
account to use. 

We appreciate everybody who keeps their accounts up to date and hopefully you find
the reminders helpful.  If you have any queries or issues with School
Money please contact Mrs Care - secretary.germoe@fbgschools.co.uk 
Thank you.

Parent/Carer Workshops - to run from January 2025. 
These are one-off, one hour long, online workshops with our Mental Health Practitioners.
These are open to everybody; people do not need to have a mental health need to join. 
You can sign up with the links below.   
A Teams link will be emailed to parent/carers from MHST for each workshop prior to the
workshop taking place.
 
Behaviour Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/1PwGDXSQ40
Sleep Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/7ac7qHLPhc
Worry Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/YR5MeEwtEF
Resilience Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/TE2UmBZrHK



   RINSEY CLASS UPDATE 

School Closures in Emergency – Agreed Notification Procedure 
Sometimes schools have to make the decision to close either partially or fully due to
inclement weather such as snow or other unforeseen circumstances. The procedures are
revised annually. The agreed notification Procedure for our school is: We will inform
Cornwall Council so they can update their website We will inform local radio stations (BBC
Radio Cornwall, Goldmine FM, Heart FM, Pirate FM) so they can make announcements and
update their websites We will post on our Facebook pages, “The Federation of Boskenwyn
and Germoe School,” “Boskenwyn FOBS” and “Germoe FROGS” If you wake up to a blanket
of snow in the near future then please make sure you check one or more of the above
places to keep up to date with school closures, it may be that we open later or close
earlier so you will need to check before coming to school. If the school needs to close
whilst the children are there then we will contact all parents via phone

CLUBS
NO CLUBS W/C 24TH FEBRUARY 2025 OTHER THAN SONGFEST REHEARSAL AND

WRAPROUND CARE

MENU
The first week back after half term we will be on week 1

This week in inquiry we have been making Roman honny biscuits and we
have made some beautiful pictures of Roman gladiators. In maths we have
been learning about fractions and decimals and how to identify equivalent
fractions. In english we have been learning about the S.E.A.T method and how
to use speech and we have written a convesation between two gladiators
whilst fighting… In P.E we have been making a series of dances related to the
romans and some people got to go to helston community college to have a
competition against another school.







FREE ANIMATION COURSE FOR AGES 10-16! 🎬
📅 Dates: 1st, 9th & 16th February
🕙 Time: 10 AM - 3 PM
📍 Location: The Old Chapel, Godolphin Cross
Join local artists Amanda Lorens and Mae Voogd for an
engaging 3-part workshop exploring stop-motion
animation and printmaking inspired by music. Create your
very own short animation in a fun, supportive environment!
This course is perfect for young artists aged 10-16 looking
to try something new. No experience necessary!
Spaces are limited, so don’t miss out!
Email Amy at Amy.gcca@gmail.com to reserve your spot.
This workshop is funded by ArtsLab, a creative wellbeing
program by and for young people in Cornwall, delivered by
HeadStart Kernow, Creative Kernow, and Arts Well.

Academic and Pastoral Support 
If you need help or have concerns regarding your child, please see your class teacher in the

first instance. Discussion with your class teacher first will help them to meet the needs of
your child. Further support can be sought by class staff, should this be needed.

mailto:Amy.gccca@gmail.com


Twitter and Instagram
The Federation of Germoe and Boskenwyn Schools are on twitter and Instagram!
Twitter: @BoskenwynGermoe
Instagram: boskenwyngermoe
Feel free to follow us and spread the word to encourage others to hear about the
wonderful things happening in our schools.


